# Town Board Work Session NOVEMBER 10, 2020 – 7:00 PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Adamski

Councilwoman Pautler
Councilwoman Waiss

RECORDING SECRETARY: Joanna Eisensmith, Town Clerk

OTHERS PRESENT: Jennifer Strong, Town Attorney

Mike Metzger, Town Engineer

Chris Snyder, CEO

Colleen Rogers, Deputy Town Supervisor

Len Weglarski, DCO Corey Auerbach, Copart

#### Corey Auerbach, Junkyard permit

Team has also presented to the Planning Board. Is in attendance to introduce themselves to the Town Board. Copart has multiple sites, including another location in Erie County in Evans. Copart acquires inoperable vehicles and lists them on their auction site for purchase. Planning Board questioned the location of the fence noting it was not at the current code for the setback. Copart would like to leave the fence location as is but will put up a white plank fence that is visually appealing. CEO Snyder will look into the question on the fence set back; there is also a house on the property to take into consideration. Jennifer Strong added the public hearing will be held on December 1st.

#### PAB Contract - Jennifer Strong, Town Attorney

Contract is expiring, we need to renew. Rates are the same as last year. It is a 1 year contract with auto renew. Resolution will be ready for Tuesday.

#### Local Law #3, Tree Care re-zone - Jennifer Strong, Town Attorney

Planning Board approved last night. Our next step is to call the public hearing.

#### **Budget timeline - Jennifer Strong, Town Attorney**

Just a reminder that the deadline to adopt the 2021 budget is 11/20/2020. Supervisor Adamski stated a Special Meeting will be held on 11/19 @ 10am to approve the budget.

## No Parking Zone on S. Woodside Dr. - Bill Rogers, Highway Superintendent

Spoke with residents affected. This was due to a 1 time work event that had multiple vehicles parked on the road.

#### Dean Adamski, Town Supervisor

After meeting would like the Board as well as Jennifer Strong to stay to go into Executive Session for personnel issues.

Appoint Judge Cole at Dec. 1st meeting so he has time to get settled in.

### Colleen Rogers, Deputy Town Supervisor

Chamber of Commerce is requesting use of the Park for their Christmas in the Park on December  $12^{th}$ . There is concern over the "zones" and if a drive-thru would be a possibility if the Town is in a zone that doesn't allow for gatherings.

The Substance Abuse Coalition and the Parks employees have been working hard on getting lights up in the Park. In addition to the \$2,000 the Board has already approved for the coalition's decorations they are requesting \$500 more for decorations. Supervisor Adamski stated he didn't have a problem with that as it is something everyone can enjoy. He also noted how much people

enjoyed their haunted walking path. Colleen Rogers went on to add that currently the park closes at dusk, so park hours will need to be changed to allow people to see the lights.

Cayuga Creek letters went out. Residents have until the  $20^{\rm th}$  to get their petitions in. On 11/17 there will be a site review for our CDBG Grant.

## **Chris Snyder, CEO**

Previously there has been discussions over John Zoladz re-zone. Working on getting everything wrapped up so that can move forward.

## Jennifer Strong, Town Attorney

Can have Resolution for emergency boiler purchase will be ready for Tuesday.

# Mike Metzger, Town Engineer

Community Center ceiling and roof projects are nearing finish. They are ahead of schedule and everything is looking good.